
From the Dean’s Pen … 
 

Dear Members and Friends of Trinity Cathedral, 
 
 

G race and Peace be with you from our risen 
Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Amen. 

 
 

Some of you may be aware of the fact that Trinity 
Cathedral is receiving national historic recognition 
as this has been approved and recommended by 
both the State of Nevada and the City of Reno. This 
status will allow us to apply for grant monies to 
assist with some of the projects that we may now 
or in the future pursue to help us preserve and 
maintain The Cathedral. A very large grant for 
which we were hoping to apply, we discovered, we 
no longer qualify. Along with that came a second 
concern, and that was the high cost of the new AC 
system we were to install.  
 

There is a letter below giving you 
details in how your vestry and leaders 
have been working hard to be good 
stewards of the funds we have raised 
and searching as best as we can for a 
product that meets our priorities for 
accessibility and a fresh and more 
open space. Our contractor and architect have 
been in the thick of all of this with us and support 
us in working out these details so we may avoid 
having to have stop-and-start issues with 
unexpected circumstances (which is inevitably 
what happens with any construction, but 
especially with a historic property). We continue to 
be blessed with a great team of leaders from the 
community and within our cathedral. We 
anticipate a real beginning very soon.  
 

Blessings,      

Father William+  

Trinity 

Episcopal 

Cathedral 
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Trinity Times 
Our mission is to welcome all people to know and live as Christ in the world 

This message is to update you on progress being 
made on the renovation of your cathedral. Earlier 
this year we kicked off the Faith Like a Riv-
er campaign whose first phase was to improve the 
cathedral’s accessibility and to create a more wel-
coming sanctuary. The initial schedule envisioned 
vacating the cathedral, relocating its contents, and 
beginning construction by the first of June. Despite 
closures and uncertainties associated with the 
COVID pandemic, we are most grateful for the 
many volunteers who worked tirelessly to prepare 
the cathedral in anticipation of this milestone. 

However, as with any major construction project, 
unexpected factors had an impact on this ambi-
tious plan. 

  
The initial construction bid to complete the work as 
originally conceived was much higher than ex-
pected. For example, the design included a state-of-
the-art (but ultimately unaffordable) air condition-
ing system, prohibitively expensive finishes, several 
custom-made fixtures, and other nice-to-have fea-
tures. In addition, the cost of removing, storing, and 

(Continued on page 2) 

Renovation Work with the Cathedral Building: An Update 
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making needed repairs to the organ was higher 
than expected. Keeping in mind the paramount im-
portance of being responsible stewards of capital 
campaign funds, over the past several weeks mem-
bers of the cathedral’s Construction Committee, 
assisted by the Finance and Administration Com-
mittee, closely examined every aspect of the project 
design and every line of the bid. They worked with 
the construction company representatives and oth-
ers to bring the scope of the project within antici-
pated funding while retaining the twin objectives of 
accessibility and welcome.  

 

Identifying “must-have” components and prioritiz-
ing “nice-to-have” options has been successfully 
achieved: the original proposed bid was more than 
$2.9 million and the Committees have already iden-
tified and agreed upon cost savings of approximate-
ly $890,000 with final estimates for a couple of 
items forthcoming. Moreover, as a result of these 

decisions, the schedule for 
completing this phase can be 
compressed. Many permits 
have already been issued by 
the city, and Dianda Construc-
tion is poised to move for-
ward. The Vestry will consider 
final approval as soon as pos-
sible.   
 

While causing some delay in 
starting construction, the intensive review of the de-
sign and costs has ensured good stewardship of the 
campaign donations entrusted to us, and this will 
continue throughout the entire project. If you have 
any questions or would like further information, 
please feel free to contact any of the members of 
either the Construction or Finance and Administra-
tion Committees: Ed Allen, Howard Bennett, Terry 
Cain, Lindsay Campbell, Lynne Charlat, Harvey Fen-
nell, Jim Lamb, John Lilly, David Morgan, or Stepha-
nie Tall.  

(Continued from page 1) 

Renovation (continued) Cathedral Historic Nomination 

Trinity Episcopal Cathedral Nominated to Historic Register 

The Reno City Council unanimously supported the nomination of Trinity Episcopal Cathedral to the Nation-
al Register of Historic Places, which is the federal government’s official list of historic properties worthy of 
preservation. This action was approved at its July 22 meeting upon recommendation of the State Historic 

Preservation Office and the Historical Resources Commission.  
 

As noted in the application, Trinity “is an excellent example of the Late 
Gothic Revival style, and it is the Reno-Sparks area’s only example of a 
poured concrete church constructed entirely in this style.” It notes that 
the parish has made few substantive physical changes to the exterior of 
the building and primary interior spaces, retaining its integrity of materi-
als and workmanship. It has not been moved, retaining integrity of loca-
tion. It continues to convey the sense of 

an historic-era, late Gothic Revival style church, retaining its integrity of 
feeling. 

The nomination will now be forwarded to the Keeper of the National Reg-
ister in Washington, D.C., for review and potential listing in the National 
Register of Historic Places managed by the National Park Service. Listing 
the Trinity Episcopal Cathedral in the National Register would provide 
recognition of the Cathedral’s historical importance and would assure 
protective review of federal projects that might adversely affect the char-
acter of the property.  
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Dear Members of Trinity, 
 

When death robs you of the presence a loved one, the presence of other human beings (and animals) can 
be a comfort. We gather for funerals or wakes or committals. We seek out public places and companionship 
because home alone can be just too lonely. We look for grief support groups to share our sorrow and be 
with other people who “get it.” COVID has robbed us of so many of those opportunities. 
If you or a friend find yourself in this situation, below are some helps, even though they 
aren’t in every case the ideal thing we might do in a pandemic-less world. 

I have started a zoom grief group (details below). During my years as a hospice chaplain 
and bereavement coordinator, I facilitated hundreds of grief support groups. Previously 
they were always in person, but now we only do them via Zoom. I conduct them the 
same way I did before, which is to say, gently. When we gather, I tell the group that there 
are only three rules: listen well to each other; be mindful of the number of people 
present and the time available, so all get a chance to talk; don’t share other’s stories outside this setting. 
That’s it for rules. Then we go around the room, state our name, who died, about how long ago, and 
whatever else of sorrows or joyful surprises we each want to share with the group. Without fail, there is 
always some laughter. Most people say they leave feeling better than when they came. I think what 
happens is that the participants find a community. Everyone who attends finds that they aren’t alone in 
their feelings and behaviors, and the others in the group understand on a very deep level what they are 
going through. I do a little bit of teaching about grief and healing, but mostly the conversation is hearing the 
stories of the participants.  Please let me know (revruth@trinityreno.org or 775-329-4279 ext. 12) if you or 
someone you know would like to join, so I can send a Zoom invite. This group is open to the community, 
including outside of the Reno area. 

There are many books and resources out there on the internet, but as with all topics, there’s good stuff and 
there’s junk. www.hospicewepromise.com is a website which has culled the good stuff and put it all on one 
site. There are books and articles, a link to a Psychology Today site to help you find a grief counselor or 
therapist, and tips for children and teens struggling with grief.  
 

Don’t forget that Trinity’s pastoral staff is also available to listen to you and offer some help. Don’t hesitate 
to call and ask for an appointment. We will keep your confidences. 
 

Blessings to you all, 

Rev. Ruth+  
Canon for Parish Life 

From Rev. Ruth Hanusa Financial Update 

ZOOM GRIEF SUPPORT GROUP. 2ND AND 4TH TUESDAYS OF THE 

MONTH, 6:30-8:00 P.M. (A DAYTIME GROUP WILL BE STARTED AS 

SOON AS WE HAVE ENOUGH INTERESTED INDIVIDUALS.) 

                     July                                 Year to Date 

 Actual Budget Actual Budget 

Income $53,571 $53,083 $408,438 $390,833 

Expenses $53,817 $65,719 $390,388 $402,170 

Net $ (  243) $(  12,636) $  18,050 $(  11,337) 

     

Thank you for your on-going  
financial support! 

mailto:revruth@trinityreno.org
http://www.hospicewepromise.com
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Music Notes from Gary  

I am excited to share some of the great musical and non-musical things happening 
around Trinity. On Friday, August 28th we launched The Carillon, our new electronic 
weekly newsletter. We settled on the name carillon to celebrate our bell tower, a 
prominent feature of the cathedral that proudly rings throughout the day.  
The Carillon will provide the most up-to-date information about services and events.  
If you didn't receive a copy, the church office may not have your correct email ad-
dress. Please also check your spam/junk folder and add info@trinityreno.org to your 
list of contacts. 

Music@trinityreno.org - Thanks to Chris, our technology guru, the official email address for the music min-
istry is restored. So, please feel free to contact me directly thru that. We continue to work on bugs in our 
telephone system and hope to have these solved soon.  

Preparations for the upcoming stewardship campaign “Here I Am, Lord” are well underway. On August 27th 
we recorded the first interviews highlighting various ministries: Daughters of the King, Cen-
tering Prayer at Trinity and the Eucharistic Visitor Program. Pictured below: Joan Peyser, 
Carolyn Hoffman, Ken Hines, Kurt Mische, Terry Cain, and Lindsay Campbell. 

On Sunday, August 9th, Rebecca Dixon was 
installed as a Daughter of the King during our 
11:00 a.m. worship service. Congratulations 
Rebecca!  

Over the past few weeks I’ve attempted to 
connect with each member of the adult choir.  
We’ve shared wonderful phone conversations, 
Zoom meetings and meals together. Earlier 
this month, I enjoyed a “field trip” to Virginia 
City with Howard Bennett and Lucy Bouldin. 

The historic Catholic and Presbyterian churches were very inter-
esting to see but what I loved most was visiting St. Paul’s Episcopal 
Church, “The first Episcopal Church in the diocese of Nevada.” I was 
also very glad to learn that Lucy had served that parish for so many 
years.  

I look forward to all we will accomplish in September!  

Dr. Gary Gordon, Director of Music & Organist 
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Worship Opportunities 

Sunday Worship Content 

Join us, as you are able, and experience the diversity of our celebrations! 

During these days of social distancing and isolation with the COVID-19 pandemic, we have closed our facilities and 

are offering a Sunday on-line worship service at 11:00 AM. This Service is live streamed at 11:00 AM and recorded to 

view on Facebook or YouTube anytime thereafter. Because we have a history of four weekend liturgies, we wish to 

reflect some of those individual nuances on Sundays with this rotating schedule: 

The FIRST Sunday of the month will follow Rite I of the Book of Common Prayer with the traditional King James po-

etic language, the traditional Prayers of the People, and the addition of music and hymns.  

The THIRD Sunday of the month follows the Rite 2 of the Book of Common Prayer with aspects of the Family and 

Children 9:00 AM Service. The Prayers of the People follows the free-style of their prayer cards, and music is with the 

piano. 

The SECOND and FOURTH (as well as that occasional fifth Sunday) is the Rite 2 Book of Common Prayer Eucharist 

with organ and hymnody. 

Our online Worship Offerings and Programs 

Sunday Mornings 

 9:00 – 10:00 AM - Bible and Books  

(Contact the Office or Rev. Ruth for Zoom invite) 

 9:45 – 10:45 AM – “Adult Forum” Bible Study of weekly Gospel 

(Contact the Office or Fr. William for Zoom invite) 

This Class also takes place on Tuesday afternoon at 4:00 PM 

 9:45 – 10:45 AM (Last half of September) – Children’ Sunday School 

 11:00 AM Live stream and recorded Eucharist  

(through the Cathedral webpage with either Facebook or YouTube) 
 

Tuesdays and Thursdays – Compline at 7:30 PM  

– posted on the Cathedral Facebook webpage only 
 

Pilgrim Visits, Tuesday and Thursdays – for Individuals or couples. A reservation is  

required in advance to reserve a 10:30, or 10:45, or 11:00, or 11:15 AM time slot, as well as 

to review the procedures necessary for the visit. 
 

Thursdays – Service of the Word for Healing at 12:10 PM - Live streamed & recorded (through the Cathe-

dral webpage on both Facebook and YouTube) 
 

Thursdays at 1:00 PM - “Tell us What’s Happenin’:” A Question and Answer Session with Father William 

  (through the Cathedral webpage on both Facebook and YouTube) 
 

In the works – We are exploring the means, talents, and skills necessary to have a Virtual “Coffee Hour” 

after the 11:00 AM Service! This program allows individuals to rotate though several small groups to social-

ize and share some time together. Further information will be coming forth. 



 

Page 6  

 

 September 2020 Trinity  Times  

Centering Prayer 
 

Centering Prayer meets every Tuesday 
at 12:00 Noon to 1:00 p.m. via Zoom. If 
you wish to become a part of this 

“gathering” for personal and corporate Prayers, 
please contact Joan Peyser by email at 
“joan.peyser1435@gmail.com” to receive an 
invite for this Zoom Meeting. We are most 
thankful for this ongoing ministry of prayer and 
support. Please feel free to join us; we are made 
up of members of Trinity Cathedral and folks of 
other traditions and communities. 

Social and Ministry Groups 

Bible and Books 

Bible and Books continues to meet every Sunday 
morning at 9:00 a.m. via Zoom. We are reading 
The Book of God: The Bible as a Novel by Walter 
Wangerin, Jr. Rev. Ruth hosts 
these Zoom meetings and pro-
vides some Biblical background 
support. The group discussions 
are led by the various partici-
pants. If you would like to join us, or you would 
like more information, email 
revruth@trinityreno.org.  

A Lot of Good Men (ALOGM) 
 

We continue to shelter in place 
and exercise caution in our daily 

activities. Pray for all of us to stay safe and keep 
healthy. Protect your loved ones. Pray for a 
speedy resolution. Reach out to others as your 
comfort level guides you. Remember that one of 
the underlying tenets of the group is to support 
each other. This is that time. We will return to 
normalcy once the “all clear” is sounded. 

FORWARD Devotional Booklets 

Most of you probably remember the Forward de-
votional booklets that used to live on the table in 
the narthex. They are in the cathedral office now, 
and if you would like us to mail you a copy we 
would gladly do that. We have regular and large 
print versions. Just call the cathedral office (775) 
329-4279 or email info@trinityreno.org and give 
us your name (and address if you think we don’t 
have a correct one for you). 

Bible 101 

If you are interested in studying Walter Wangerin, Jr.’s The Book of God: The Bible as a 
Novel, but need a different time, day, frequency and format from Bible and Books, Rev. 
Ruth will be leading a group, via Zoom (what else?) on Fridays at 11 a.m. Beginning on Au-
gust 14, this group will meet every other week. How quickly we move through the book’s 
material will be the decision of the group. The schedule for the rest of 2020 will be: 

 September 11 and 25  October 9 and 23   
November 6 and 20  December 4 and 18  

To get a Zoom invite, or for more information, email revruth@trinityreno.org.  

WOULD YOU LIKE TO BE A PART OF THE 
CIRCLE OF FRIENDS?  

Circle of Friends is a group of 
about ten people who commit to 
daily check-in phone calls with 
each other. This is how it works: 
You are given one name to call. 
You call this person, usually in the 

morning, but anytime is okay, to check in on them-
-how they are, what’s going on for the day, etc. If 
for some reason you can’t reach your person, 
there’s a system in place to do a further check. In 
turn, you also receive a phone call from someone 
who checks in with you. Every so often, the leader 
of the group switches the names around, so you 
have a “new” person to call and you have a “new” 
person checking in with you.  

If you would like to join this group, contact the 
leader, Dorothy Walrath, 775-829-0568 or 
walrath1@aol.com.  
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Social and Ministry Groups 

Giving Thanks 

From the Daughters of the King  

By Carolyn Hoffman 

September 2020 

The Hildegard Chapter of the Order of the Daughters of the King 
continues to meet with Zoom during this time of social distancing.  We 
always pray for each other, for our parish, and for our clergy. 

We are building walls of Prayer around our families, our churches, our 
cities, and our nation from September 1st - October 22nd, a total of 52 
days, so that the Holy Spirit can come into our country and bring about 
peace and healing! Please join us. 

 
Our Four Prayer Points: 
1. Repent of injustice, inequality, hatred, violence and racism. 
2. Restore peace, civility, compassion; spiritual, physical and mental 

health. 
3. Revive a sense of being one people “One nation under God”. 
4. Recommit daily to our motto, asking the Lord, “What will you 

have me do?” and asking the Lord to give you strength and 
courage to follow His direction. 

 
We were asked to keep a diary of what transpires individually and 
collectively. 

 
Currently, there are over 25 countries spread throughout the world 
with over 6,000 international members.  It works out that there are 
countries in every time zone so each time zone will have a specific 
hour to pray.  The United States hour is 1pm as are all the rest.  Please 
join us in our prayer outreach. 

The Divinely Fine Women 
 

The Divinely Fine Women will meet 
on Zoom on Sept. 19th at noon. An 
email will go out the week before. 
Please call Liz if you'd like to get on 
our email list. The DFW is open to all 
women of the church. We hope 
everyone is staying safe and healthy. 
Liz's number is 287-9642.   

Baby Bundles  
“Sharing Our Blessings with Others” 

 

We have no scheduled in-person 
meetings. If needs arise, a 
member or two will address 
them. In the meantime keep 
one another in prayer, as we 
also pray for the mothers 
and families that our ministry sup-

Prayer Shawl Ministry 

Because of the 
Coronavirus we are not 
meeting in person. We 
will continue to do our 

work at home and be in touch with 
one another. If yarn supplies are 
needed, please inform your ministry 
leader. 
 

If Prayer Shawl requests are made, 
individuals will be in touch to 
determine how requests may be 
fulfilled. 

St. Martha’s Altar Guild and Linen Ministries 
 

The Altar Guild is functioning as a skeletal 
crew at present since there is a low demand 
with the two services we are streaming. 
Father William will continue to express the 

needs for the various services we will be live streaming to the 
internet. 
 

If you have any questions, contact Ann Crase, 775-338-6376; 
Carol Roman, 775-229-3884; Juliette Leneaux, 775-247-7703; or 
Pat Ikehara, 775-853-7706. 

Are you on our Mailing and/or Email 
list? 

Please remember to contact our 
office at 775-329-4279  

or via e-mail at info@trinityreno.org 
and provide an updated address and/

or phone numbers.  
Only you can help us keep up to date 

records and a current cathedral 
directory.  

Thank you! 

Please Join Us in  

an International Nehemiah Prayer Vigil 2020 at 1pm daily 



 

Page 8  

 

 September 2020 Trinity  Times  

Vestry Report St. Paul’s Food Pantry 

The meeting was conducted by video conference and opened at 6:07 p.m. with prayer. The agenda (with 

adjustments) was approved. Minutes of the June 20, 2020 meeting were approved. Treasurer report: David 

Morgan, Treasurer, reported year-to-date income is $18,050, while anticipated budget 

deficit was $11,000. Generally, pledge amounts are holding up.  Report was accepted. 

Terry Caine reported on planning for the 2021 Stewardship Pledge Campaign. The six-

week campaign will include recorded interviews discussing various “ministry 

moments.” The Finance, Facilities, and Administration Committee report: Jim Lamb, 

Senior Warden, discussed consideration of formulating a policy establishing guidelines and structures for 

including registered sex offenders who seek to participate in the parish. In addition, the cathedral must 

have a formal policy on when background checks should be required. Lynne Charlat, Junior Warden, 

provided an update on the cathedral renovation. The current delay in starting relates to the redesign of the 

HVAC system. Lynne also reported the Reno City Council unanimously supported the nomination of Trinity 

Episcopal Cathedral for listing on the National Register of Historic Places. Ministry report: Father William 

reported the food drop-off continues to go well. He also reported on the changes to the worship and online 

services and programs. The various adult education programs also are going well. Vestry: Father William 

commended vestry members for continuing to contact parishioners. Vestry agreed 

to meet in special session on August 19 to further consider a diocesan request. 

Administration: Father William reported the Northwest Mission District will meet 

via Zoom on August 29 at 10:00 a.m. He also reported the Diocesan Convention is 

October 9-10 via Zoom. Old Business: Father William reported Trinity has been approved for the reduced 

rate for Microsoft Office 365 software, and the transition to a new technology platform has begun. The 

meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m. The next regular meeting is scheduled for September 21, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. 

Vestry Summary, August 17, 2020 

All general business 
meetings of the parish 
are open to members 

St. Paul’s Food Pantry 

Donation Drop-off Days for September 

Tuesday, the 8th and the 22nd 

Mornings between 9:30 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. 

  and Evenings between 5:00 p.m. and 6:00 p.m. 
 
 

Those of us at Trinity who are involved with the St. Paul’s Food Pantry Ministry want to thank our parishioners for 
your generous food and monetary donations.  Twice a month we take your donations to St. Paul’s and our car is al-
ways completely full.  We are blessed to have so many caring, gracious and generous donors.  Thank you from the 
bottoms of our hearts. 
  
  Blessings,  
   Marty and Burke Stancill, Bonnie Strader, and Gene Muir 
 

If you have Food Pantry Donations and are unable to deliver them, please call Bonnie Strader (775-225-4338), and she 
will arrange to have a volunteer pick them up.  Thank you for all the generosity you have shown during this difficult 
time. St. Paul’s Food Pantry is extremely grateful. 
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Stewardship Information Kid’s Corner

Stewardship is Coming! 

Trinity’s Vestry is most grateful for those who have responded faithfully with their pledging throughout this 
year. Despite the challenges brought by the pandemic, pledge revenue is currently at 94 percent when 
compared with the same period for 2019. With an eye to the future, the vestry is enthused to announce 
that the 2021 Trinity Stewardship Campaign will kick off in October.  

“Here I Am, Lord” will be the theme of this year’s stewardship campaign and signifies how we can continue 
giving ourselves to God’s work, committing our lives to God’s service, and using God’s gifts to bless those 
around us. The theme also acknowledges our current reality:  even though the Cathedral is physically 
closed during this time, we are still virtually open with expanding ministries and programs to address these 
challenges.   

During the campaign, look for your informational stewardship packet in the mail and for broadcasts high-
lighting some of the varied ministries we have. Most importantly, please begin to give prayerful considera-
tion of your 2021 gift.  In the meantime, if you would like further information, please contact the steward-
ship co-chairs:  Terry Cain and Lindsay Campbell. 

……A Message from the Kid’s Corner……. 
 
Episcopal Youth Community (EYC): To Be Announced 
Contacts: Judy L. Landis at education@trinityreno.org or 775-329-4297 
 Guy Moreno at guysmoreno@gmail.com or 775-343-9611 
 
EYC will be conducted via zoom at a date to be announced soon. The objective of the EYC is to develop 
healthy lives of faith, through four intentional actions: Growth, Creation, Prayer, and Service. We welcome 
youth grades 6-12 to come be a part of this group. Bring your ideas and share in the life of the church. If you 
would like to be a part of this community, please contact Judy or Guy. 
 

Sunday School: To Be Announced 
Contacts: Judy L. Landis at education@trinityreno.org or 775-329-4297 ext. 13 
 

Sunday School will be conducted on zoom 9:45 a.m.-10:45 a.m. A specific date will be announced in Septem-
ber. We have a teaching staff who are highly inspirational and dedicated to faith formation of children. 
 

Godly Play: Age 3 yrs.—2nd grade:  The first part of the school year focuses on the stories of the Old Testa-
ment (Hebrew Scriptures). This is followed by a segment on the Advent and Christmas lessons. In the second 
half of the school semester, we will begin learning the stories of Jesus’s life and ministry. The Godly Play 
method of storytelling leaves a great deal up to children’s explorations and imaginations. If your child has 
not attended Sunday school and you would like to enroll them in one of the groups, please contact Judy. 
 

Holy Moly: 3rd grade through 5th grade: Children watch a wordless, highly stylized, animated Bible lesson 
before interpreting the text through group dialogue, creative exercises, partnered projects, and connecting 
the story within the actual biblical text. Instead of gliding over the more problematic biblical texts, this cur-
riculum invites children to dive in and search them, ultimately returning to the overarching narrative of 
God’s love for Creation. 

about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
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September 2020 Trinity Calendar  

 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 
-10:30 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-
ment) 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

2 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

3 
-10:30 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-
ment) 
-12:10 PM Healing 
Prayer** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us 
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William** 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

4 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

5 
 

6 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-11:00 AM  Eucharist 
Mass** 
-12:30  PM Daugh-
ter’s of the King* 

7 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

8 
-9:30 AM Food Pantry 
Drop-off 
-10:30 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-
ment) 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-2:00 PM FFA Com-
mittee* 
-5:00 PM Food Pantry 
Drop-Off 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

9 
9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

10 
-10:30 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-
ment) 
-12:10 PM Healing 
Prayer** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us 
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William** 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

11 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-11:00 AM Bible 101* 

12 
 

13 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-11:00 AM  Eucharist 
Mass** 

14 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-6:00 PM Vestry 
Meeting* 

15 
-10:30 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-
ment) 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 
 

16 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

17 
-10:30 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-
ment) 
-12:10 PM Healing 
Prayer** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us 
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William** 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

18 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

19 
 

20 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-11:00 AM  Eucharist 
Mass** 

21 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

22 
-9:30 AM Food Pantry 
Drop-off 
-10:30 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-
ment) 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-5:00 PM Food Pantry 
Drop-off 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

23 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

24 
-10:30 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-
ment) 
-12:10 PM Healing 
Prayer** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us 
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William** 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

25 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-11:00 AM Bible 101* 

26 
 

27 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-11:00 AM  Eucharist 
Mass** 

28 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

29  
-10:30 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-
ment) 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

30 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

 

 
 
     * Designates Zoom Meeting 
   ** Designates Facebook and YouTube 
  ***Designates Facebook   

ATTENTION: If visiting the cathedral facility or parish offices, please observe the following: 

1) Call the office (775-329-4279) to make us aware of your visit so we can be prepared. 
2) Wear a mask. 
3) Please maintain a six-foot distancing policy. 

 We know this is a difficult time for everyone, and we appreciate your understanding for the respect, 
 safety and well-being of everyone. 
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 September 2020 Trinity  Times  

We celebrate all birthdays, anniversaries, and other important dates on the last 
Sunday of the Month during worship with a special blessing. 

Christine Aramburu 
Mark Arnold 
Cathy Brewster 
Dorothy Brighton 
Sarah Britt 
Hannah Butler 
John Davis 
Skyler Day 
Sophie Eigenman 
Sara Erwine 
Nancy Fitzgerald 
Phil Ford 
Kiki Garey-Sage 
Sara Garey-Sage 
Doug Grant 
Bob Grundy 

Deo Gutual 
Karen Henke 
George Hess 
Paul Hewen 
Marianne Hicks 
Iain Hill 
Jeff Jesch 
Dawna Johnson 
Korey Kennedy 
Karen Kottinger 
Melinda Kuhn 
Mark Lenz 
Glenn Levy 
Diane Mancini 
Hugh Marshall 
Sophie Marshall 

Marilyn Marston 
Katherine McCall 
Lori Miller 
Ashley Moore 
Alison Morehouse 
Carol Ann Morris 
Matt Motherway 
Michael Nicks 
Lindsay Novello 
Andrew Olson 
Dave Olson 
Lisa Otterson 
Nancy Petersen 
Ray Pezonella 
Camille Quenneville 
Malia Redmon 

Daryl Riersgard 
Ian Rossi 
Maureen Rovig 
Vince Sauer 
Bob Sauerbrei 
Dianne Savage 
Prenu Skaria 
Giovanni Sunseri 
Michele Thompson 
Christopher Tiller 
Eloise Yepez 
Everett Yepez 
Debra Zalmana 
Kirsten Zepeda 

Contact your Vestry: 
We want to hear from you! 

 Vestry member contact  
information can be found in the 

Trinity Directory 
 
 

Vestry: Senior Warden: Jim Lamb  
Junior Warden: Lynne Charlat 
Secretary:  Terry Cain 
Clerk:  Kait Flocchini 

 

At large: Jeannie Arps, Howard Bennett,  
 Lindsay Campbell, Cleta Dillard,  
 Eloy Ituarte, John Lilley,  
 Gretchen Wolfe, and Margaret Zuccarini 
 

Treasurer: David Morgan 
Assistant Treasurer: Lindsay Campbell 
 

Chancellor: Kait Flocchini  

Ministers: All the People of Trinity 
 

Bishop of Nevada:   The Rt. Rev. Jim Waggoner, 
 Assisting Bishop
 www.EpiscopalNevada.org  
 

Cathedral Dean: The Very Rev. Dr. William Stomski 
 E-Mail: frwilliam@trinityreno.org 
 

Associate Priest: The Rev. Ruth Hanusa, 
 Canon for Parish Life 
 E-Mail: revruth@trinityreno.org 
 

Director of Music and Organist: Dr. Gary Gordon 
 E-Mail: music@trinityreno.org 
 

Christian Education Director & EYC Leader: 
 Judy Landis 
 E-Mail:  education@trinityreno.org 
  

Deacon: The Rev. Patsy Pumphrey  
 

Cathedral Administrator: Molly Vatinel 
 E-Mail: info@trinityreno.org 
 

Assisting Priests: 
 The Revs. Julius Rogina and John Shoaf 
 

Sexton: Carmen Lopez 

Patricia and Mark Arnold 
Mimi and Greg Butler 
Terry Cain and Kenneth Hines 
Lindsay and Harold Campbell 
Ellen and Bill Champagne 

Catherine High and Steven Squaglia 
Christina and Mark Lardner 
Natalie and Rick Michaelson 
Judy and Kurt Mische 
Sharla and John Scott  
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“Our mission is to welcome all people to know and live  

as Christ in the world.” 

 

Worship at Trinity… all are welcome at God’s Table!  

 

During the closing of corporate worship, Trinity Cathedral will provide 
services on Facebook and YouTube. Please go online to 
www.trinityreno.org for information on how to access these services. 

 

Phone:       775-329-4279    

Fax:            775-329-3135 

E-mail:      Info@trinityreno.org 

Website:  www.trinityreno.org   

 

 

 

    

NEWSLETTER GUIDELINES 
 

If you are submitting an article for publication in our next newsletter, please submit on or before the 10th of each month.  Articles may be 
submitted via e-mail to: info@trinityreno.org or left in the parish office. We reserve the right to edit all articles.  

AND 


